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November 26, 2013 

The Honorable Frank Lucas 
Chairman 

The Honorable Collin Peterson 
Rank ing Member 

Committee on Agriculture 
Uni ted States House of Representatives 
1301 Longworth House Offi ce Building 
Washington , D.C. 205 15 

Committee on Agri culture 
United States House of Representat ives 
1305 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Lucas and Ranking Member Peterson: 

As you continue yo ur conference nego tiations on the Farm Bill , we write to you to stress 
the importance of preserving the repeal of the U.S. Department of Agriculture's (USDA) catfish 
inspection program that was included in the House.passed bill, H.R. 2642, the Federal 
Agriculture Reform and Risk Management Act 0[20 13. As Chairman and Ranking Member of 
the I-louse Committee on Energy and Commerce, we are concerned about the continued 
ex istence of thi s unnecessary and duplicati ve program at the USDA. We bclievc jurisdiction 
over cat fish should be transferred back to the regulatory authority responsible for overseeing 
other types of seafood, the Food and Drug Administration (FDA). 

There is no logica l basis for USDA to oversee only catfish, while FDA regulates all other 
seafood . This leaves American seafood companies in the untenable and illogical position of 
accommodat ing two sets of federal inspectors overseeing their facili tie~: one set of inspectors lor 
catfish and another fo r all other seafood. Both US DA and GAO agree that there is no food 
safety just ification for thi s regulatory divide. 1 Additionally, the USDA program has cost 
American taxpayers an exorbi tant amount, with nothing to show for their investment. Despite 
the fact that the catfi sh program was establi shed in the 2008 Farm Bi ll , USDA has yet to inspect 
a si ngle fish, despite having invested $20 million to set up th is program .2 

I United States Government Accountabitity Office Repon. "Seafood Sarety - Responsibi li ty ror Inspecting Catfish 
Should Not be Assigned to USDA", May 20 t2 (GAO- 12-4t l). hup:/Iwww.gao.gov/assclsl600/590777. pdr. US DA, 
Food Safety and Inspect ion Service, DRAFT Risk Asscsl'ment oflhe Potential Hllln(/ll Health Effect uf Applying 
COlllinllulls Inspection tu Carji,flt. December 2010 (on line at: 
hll p:llwww.fsi s. usda.gov/sharcd/PDFfCat fish Risk Assess Dec20 I O.pdO. 
2 Ron Nixon. New Catfish InspectiollS Are Posillg a Prohlemfur a Pacific Trade Paci. N. Y. TIM ES. N ovember 13, 
201 3. hnp://www.nytimcsJ,:om/20 13/ 1 J / 14/us/politics!sccond-l:atfish-inspect ioll-program· hy-us-colll pl icatcs­
paci!ic-trade-pact.htm l? r=0 
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Charged with overseeing over 80% of the food Americans eat, we have long entrusted 
rDA to be the primary regulator of our food supply. FDA also has the scientific expertise and 
regulatory experience to oversee the entirety of the seafood market. 

We share the goal of ensuring a safe and reliable source o[sealood for all Americans. We 
believe the bcst way to achieve this goal is to transfer jurisdiction of catfish to its rightful place, 
under the oversight of the FDA. 

Chairman 
Subcommittee on Health 

Sincerely, 

frank Pallone, Jr. 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Health 


